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Happy summer! 
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A note from the Principal… 
 
May 2020 
 
 
Dear Indian Creek Families, 
 
This has been a very unusual year that we have had to navigate through.  No one could 
have predicted when we left for Spring Break, we would not be coming back to Indian 
Creek to finish our school year.  Our Indian Creek staff has had to become flexible in 
planning and providing learning opportunities for our students under these unique 
circumstances. 
   
Our enrollment numbers for Kindergarten are once again lower than normal.  Indian Creek 
will have three sections of Kindergarten and First Grade for the 2020-2021 school year.  
Unfortunately, this means staffing changes are occurring at our building.  Susan Scharnau-
Schultejans, a fourth-grade teacher, will be moving to Linn Grove to teach third grade.  
Susan will be missed, and we wish her the best with her new teaching adventure.  We 
have two first grade teachers who will be teaching in new grades next year.  Gina Merrill 
will join the fourth-grade team and Tammie Tomash will join the second-grade team.  Gina 
and Tammie are excited about and will be amazing in their new placements. 
 
We thank each you for all that you are doing at home to support your child’s learning with 
the weekly choice boards.  Like you, many staff members are juggling how to work from 
home as well as voluntarily teaching their child/children at home which we know it is not 
easy.  Thank you for allowing your child to participate in the virtual classrooms our staff 
has been providing.  I know the staff LOVE seeing the children just as much as the 
students enjoy seeing their teacher and classmates! 
 

Thank you for making this unique school year a great one.  We miss our 
students’ smiling faces and seeing parents and volunteers in our building.  
Please be safe and take care! 

 
    Sincerely, 

 
     Kelly Kretschmar 

 



 

  Students NOT Returning  
 to Indian Creek                   

                for the 2020-2021 year 
 

If you have a student currently enrolled at Indian Creek that will not be returning 
for the 2020-2021 school year, please contact Pam at pharder@linnmar.k12.ia.us 
know: your student’s name, reason they are not returning, new address if you are 
moving, and a phone number that you can be reached at for questions. Once we 
have the information we can begin to process your student’s records for transfer.  
Thank you so much for your help! 

mailto:pharder@linnmar.k12.ia.us


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

***Supply Packs*** 
 



 

  COVID-19 UPDATES 
Information & Resources 

Frequently Asked Questions: 4th Quarter 2020 
 

QUESTION: When will we go back to school? 
ANSWER: The first day of school for the 2020-21 school year is scheduled for Monday, August 24th for students in K-9th grade.  For 
10th-12th grades the first day of the school year is scheduled to be Tuesday, August 25th.  The State has agreed to allow schools to start 
at an earlier date next school year.  At this time the plan is to continue with our already established start dates. There are just too many 
unknowns at this time to commit to an earlier start date including if the COVID-19 impact will be at a safe level to return to school.  We 
are also concerned that the construction of our two new schools will not be completed in time for an earlier start date. If these plans were 
to change we will let families know in advance. 
 

QUESTION: How will Linn-Mar continue student learning? 
ANSWER: Linn-Mar will continue ‘voluntary’ instruction for PK-8th grades and ‘required’ instruction for grades 9-12 through the end of the 
school year ending on (June 3rd, 2020). Students will continue to learn through online instruction from their teachers and Parents and 

students will receive updated information from their principals.  
 

QUESTION: Will my student move onto the next grade level? 
ANSWER: All students, Pre-K through 8th grade, will move on to the next grade level for the 2020-21 school year. Students will 
receive an end-of year report card or progress report that will be based on all learning prior to the closure. 
All students in grades PK-8 will continue to be provided with voluntary learning opportunities through the remainder of the 2019-20 school 
year, with a scheduled last day of June 3, 2020. 
We recognize that there will be some gaps in learning. We will be working on a “return to learning” plan yet this year, to plan how we will 
ensure the essential content missed this year will be covered in the 2020-21 school year. 

 

QUESTION: What additional resources are available to help my child continue learning? 
ANSWER: Linn-Mar created a link on our website for online instruction.  

 

QUESTION: Can I get more details about Linn-Mar’s educational plan? 
ANSWER: At the beginning of April, the Iowa Department of Education gave schools three options for learning. 

1. No continuous learning (School days have to be made up) 
2. Voluntary Educational Enrichment Opportunities (School days do not have to be made up) 
3. Required Educational Services (School days do not have to be made up) 

The Linn-Mar Community School District chose to do a combination of “Voluntary” and “Required” teaching models as defined by the Iowa 

Department of Education. We will continue to do so through the end of the academic year. 

 Grades PreK-8 are using the “Voluntary” model: Schools may not require students to participate or grade any work. 

 Grades 9-12 are using the “Required” model:  Academic work is equivalent in effort and rigor to typical classroom work. 

 
QUESTION: How do I find the educational materials for my child’s grade level? 
ANSWER: The information is posted on the district website. 

 

 

QUESTION: I know of a family with limited technology resources, are printed copies of the K-8 voluntary 
instructional materials available? 
ANSWER: Yes. A limited number of printed copies are available WEDNESDAYS ONLY at the Grab and Go Lunch Pick-up Sites. We 
encourage families to access the materials through the website if possible. 

 

Click here for the latest Linn -Mar news and 
family resources related to COVID-19. 

https://www.linnmar.k12.ia.us/news/district-academic-resources/
https://educateiowa.gov/sites/files/ed/documents/ContinuousLearningProcedures_4-2-20.pdf
https://educateiowa.gov/sites/files/ed/documents/ContinuousLearningProcedures_4-2-20.pdf
https://www.linnmar.k12.ia.us/news/district-academic-resources/
https://www.linnmar.k12.ia.us/news/school-lunch-provided-closure/
https://www.linnmar.k12.ia.us/news/district-academic-resources/
https://www.linnmar.k12.ia.us/covid-19-updates/


 

Last day of school via  
distance learning will be  

Wednesday, June 3rd.  
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

2020-2021 E-Registration 
 

All Linn-Mar students will be required to complete the E-
registration process on PowerSchool for the 2020-21 school 
year. You will be asked to log on to PowerSchool sometime 
during the month of August to complete the e-registration, 
this will ensure that the permissions will be valid for the 2020-
2021 school year.  If e-registration is done prior to the 
opening date in August the permissions will not carry over, 
and you will need to complete the process once again. 
 

Thank you to all who have sent photos to  
share on the Indian Creek Instagram page! 
We have loved seeing what our students  
are doing while we are distance learning! 



 

Monday, August 24th 
will be the first day of 

classes for the  
2020-21 school year. 

   Volunteer News for the 2020-2021 
 

Linn-Mar Community Schools is currently asking active volunteers to complete 
their volunteer disclosure forms now for continuation in the volunteer program 
in the 2020-21 school year.   The volunteer disclosure form may be found online in 
your “profile” on the volunteer website.  This 

form must be completed annually and provided to the Community Services Office to continue receiving 
communication and information about the volunteer program and continue your active volunteer status.  
 
Do you need help in printing your volunteer disclosure form?  Here are a few simple instructions to help 
you access the system and print it from home: 
 

1. Go to Linn-Mar volunteer portal: http://volunteers.linnmar.k12.ia.us/ 
2. Click on “Log In” and enter your user name and password 
3. Click on profile, double check your information for accuracy, click submit, select children ’s grade 
level for 20-21, click submit. 
4. Print your populated volunteer disclosure and check, date and sign to be valid.  
5. Mail to the Community Services Office, 2999 N. 10th Street, Marion, Iowa 52302  

 
We want you back! 
 

Indian Creek PTO 
PTO still has some open positions for next school 
year. Please contact indiancreekpto@gmail.com if 
you would be interested in these positions. We 
appreciate your consideration and hope to have 
some support to fulfill these roles.  

PTO 2020-2021 Open Positions  
PTO Co-Chair (2 year commitment) - Assist the 
current chair in decision making and facilitation of  
 

PTO activities. 
 

Box Top Coordinator - Keep track and assist in 
reminders for Box Top collection.  
 

Box Tops & HyVee Receipts 
Please continue to keep Hy-Vee Receipts and Box Tops. 
We are working on a scheduling a time for folks to drop 
off their Box Tops and Hy-Vee Receipts.  Be watching 

for an announcement to come with additional 
information. Thank you for your help! 

 

http://volunteers.linnmar.k12.ia.us/
mailto:indiancreekpto@gmail.com

